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of  
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Dunfermline 

Joe’s Jottings 

Dear Friends 

I can hardly believe that it is nearly a year since I agreed 
to become your "apprentice” Church Secretary.  It has 
been a very steep learning curve and I'm sure it will 
continue to be so for some time, particularly during our 
present period of vacancy.  I have been encouraged, 
however, by your support and by your willingness to put up 
with my last minute requests to "volunteer" your services in 
some way.  Thank you, as we work together for His 
Kingdom, we can be assured that God will multiply our 
efforts and strengthen us as a fellowship here in Viewfield. 

This year's Baptist Assembly in Scotland has as its theme 
"Messages of Hope".  The Assembly plans to explore this 
theme through the example of God's use of messengers to 
communicate and the idea that He does this by speaking 
directly to some and then using them to convey His 
message to a larger audience.  In the past few months, 
since we began our period of vacancy, we have been 
blessed by a varied and diverse programme of speakers 
who have each enriched our understanding of God's word 
and given us fresh insight in how to apply Biblical 
teachings in a contemporary world.  I have been surprised 
and delighted by the sheer willingness of individuals to 
come and minister to us.  I hope that you and I are equally 
willing to share what we have learned.  We all have a 
responsibility to pass on the good news of the Gospel, be 
it to friends, neighbours or family in an open and honest 
way.  As we do so, we ourselves become "messengers of 
hope" to others. 

Please continue to pray for our church leaders and for the 
vacancy group as together they seek to discern God's will 
for us as a fellowship in Christ. 
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Fellowship News 
It was with sadness that we learned of the passing of Gavin 
Watson in mid May.  Please continue to remember Liz and the 
other members of the family in your prayers. 

On a happier note we offer on congratulations and best wishes to 
Alison Stewart and Jonathan Taylor on their marriage at the end of 
May. 

Please continue to remember before the Lord the elderly and infirm 
of our congregation. 

Money Matters 
I’m sure that most of us would rather focus on worship, fellowship and 
mission, than have to think about money!  But the reality is that 
Churches and Charities need financial backing in order to do the work to 
which God has called them. 

Looking back over the last financial year, we can thank God for his 
provision, and be encouraged by the generosity of our Church family.   

General Fund  

We ended the 2016-17 financial year with a small surplus of nearly 
£5,000. 

Project Fund  
(for the recent building extension and refurbishment) 

We don’t yet have the final figures because there are still a few 
retentions to pay, and we won’t be able make our final claim for VAT 
reimbursement until all the bills have been paid.  However, here are 
some rounded figures to give an indication of the income and 
expenditure for the Building Development: 

Estimated total costs: £660,000 
Expected VAT reclaim: £75,000 
External grants: £78,000 
Funds from the sale of the manse: £255,000 
Donations from Viewfield Family: £250,000 
(including recent thanksgiving offering) 
Shortfall of approximately  £2,000-£4,000 
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Morning Service - Summer 2017  
As intimated at our last Church Meeting, we will be making a change to 
our morning service start time during July, August and September. 
Throughout these summer months our morning service will start at the 
earlier time of 10.30am. Also please note that there will be no evening 
services during July and August and communion will be available at 
each morning service.  

Giving to other causes  
It is our normal practice to give from our general fund to support the 
work of: 
The Scottish Baptist Fund 
BMS World Mission 
The Scottish Baptist College 
Africa Inland Mission – support for Georgette Short 
In addition to the above, donations have been received and passed on 
to other organisations as follows: 

BMS Birthday Scheme £289 
BMS General Fund (including globes) £253 
BMS Harvest Appeal (Syria’s Forgotten Families) £566 
Samaritan’s Purse £109 
Additional giving to support Georgette £704 
Pastor Moses – Children’s Sure House £1,258 
Penumbra (Christmas Offering) £367 

Gift Aid 
If you are a UK tax payer, the value of your giving can be increased by 
25% at no extra cost to yourself if you give under the Gift Aid scheme.  
During the last financial year, we received over £12,000 from HMRC in 
Gift Aid payments, so even if you feel you aren’t giving very much, it’s 
amazing how it all adds up.   If you are a UK tax payer and haven’t 
already signed up to the Gift Aid scheme, please speak to me for more 
information.  All donations are treated confidentially and I am the only 
Viewfield person who needs to know how much you are giving.  If you 
prefer your donations to be totally anonymous, it is possible to channel 
your giving through Stewardship Services (www.stewardship.org.uk) or 
Charities Aid Foundation (www.cafonline.org).  These organisations can 
claim Gift Aid on your giving for a small admin fee, then pass on your 
donation anonymously to Viewfield or any other charitable cause. 
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Women’s Fellowship 
Sadly WF weekly meetings have ceased during this 
holiday period but we do get together for lunch and 
fellowship on the last Wednesday of each month in the 
Viewfield Centre at 1pm. 

All ladies are welcome!  The exception will be that on 28th June we 
have arranged to have a meal out at Dalgety Bay. 

In the month of May we were well represented at the Fife Spring Rally 
held in Cowdenbeath Baptist Church.  Marlyn Quinn, National President, 
was the speaker and beautiful music was given by the Cowdenbeath 
Ladies Choir.  Then on May 20th a group attended the Thanksgiving 
Rally held in Alloa.  The speaker was Rev. Frances Bloomfield, newly 
appointed Convenor of the Scottish Baptist Union. 

Our Committee would welcome your prayers as we meet to put together 
a programme for the next WF session beginning in October. 

Ladies please continue praying for one another, especially during these 
months when we do not meet week by week. 

Pray for Grace who has had a successful knee operation and is 
recovering well. 

Pray for Jean Macmillan who needed surgery on a broken elbow. 

Pray for Jean Livingstone who is making good progress after her illness. 

So many others in our church fellowship are experiencing difficult times 
and need prayer. 

Pray for our deacons, the Vacancy Group and for all those responsible 
for our weekly services as well as the administration. 

Keep on loving, caring and praying! 

Fiona was playing 'What a friend we have in Jesus' during the offering 
and the line 'take it to the Lord in prayer' was running through my head.  
We must remember to bring everything and everyone directly to our 
loving Father. 

Philippians 4 verses 6-7 says: ����������	�
�����
�	�
����������
�����
	�
about everything.  Tell God what you need and thank Him for all he has 
done.  If you do this, you will experience God's peace, which is far more 
wonderful than the human mind can understand.  His peace will guard 
your hearts and minds as you live in Christ Jesus. 
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From Georgette’s Recent 
Prayer Letter  

Spring seems to have been extra special this 
year with the lovely bright weather added to the 
signs of new growth in the gardens and 
countryside. ... As we celebrated Easter this 
year I was so grateful to the Lord for the extra 
blessing we receive in this part of the world as 
nature reflects the resurrection, seemingly 
rejoicing with us in the gift of the new life we 
have in Jesus.  
... Last year .... I was telling people I was probably winding up with 
AIM .....  My health was improved but still not that great and I was 
cautious about what I thought I could do, especially physically.  But the 
Lord has given me a completely new avenue of ministry.  ... the Lord 
opened up a way for me to come to Tilsley College in Motherwell.  
Tilsley trains people for church and cross-cultural ministry, offering a 
one year and two year course.  
They were needing someone to stand in for the Academic Dean, who 
was going on sabbatical, for the rest of this academic year and they 
asked me to step into that role.  I have been here since January, 
working four days a week, and I’ve really loved it.  
Since I’ve come here, we’ve been developing a third year for the course, 
which has been exciting as well as daunting at times.  I thought I would 
be at Tilsley till June but they’ve asked me to stay on as a teacher when 
the Academic Dean returns.  ...  So much for early retirement.  
Please pray for the staff and students here.  Pray with us as we develop 
the third year of the programme.     
Please also pray for Scott Christian University in Kenya.  It is a very 
challenging place to be just now.  
My main ministry at the moment is at Tilsley but I am also thinking about 
ways to minister to Africans either in Africa or to Africans who now live 
in the Europe.  One of the students who is coming to Tilsley next year is 
from Zimbabwe so that’s a start.  Please pray for the Lord’s guidance in 
this.  
Thanks so much for your ongoing prayers and support.  
May the Lord bless you with resurrection life in Jesus.  
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Copies of Georgette’s Prayer Letter are available from Helen Short 
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The Wedding of the 
Year 
The wedding of the year - well at 
least as far as the Stewart and 
Taylor families were concerned (not 
the century as I mistakenly said the 
following day) - took place on 
Saturday 27th of May. 

Ali(son) and Jon met through the 
work of Scripture Union on the Isle 
of Man.  Our family have been 
involved in the work of SU on the 
island for many years, both with the 
Port St Mary Beach Mission and 
the Schools work on the island 
(SUMT).  Ali(son) made many 
friends on the Island and as well 
doing her gap year there volunteering for SU, she also helped run 
the guest house which is now the SU base on the island.  In 2014 
she went to an SUMT reunion and was encouraged to apply for a 
teaching job on the island which she did.  So in the autumn of 2014 
she began teaching part time and volunteering for SUMT the rest of 
time.  The next year a SUMT Primary School’s worker post was 
created.  Ali(son) applied and was successful, starting in 
September 2015.  Prior to Alison’s return to the island, Jon had 
started as an SUMT Gapper and then became a degree student 
studying for a degree in Applied Theology based with SUMT.  With 
working together and having much in common, their friendship 
grew and then they became a couple.  The culmination of this was 
the wedding on 27th May in Viewfield.   

With having made so many friends in various places down through 
the years, Ali(son) and Jon wanted to have as many people as 
possible witnessing their vows being made in the presence of God 
and to join in their celebration. We were very grateful for the use of 
the facilities of the Church and the help of many Church friends in 
making the day happen and allowing them to have so many friends 
and family at the Wedding.   

It was great to have Michael back to perform the Wedding 
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Ceremony and Ali(son) and Jon’s Vicar, Joe Heaton, from the Isle 
of Man to give the address. 

There were several people who came over from the Isle of Man 
(many known to us through the Beach Mission) and again we are 
very grateful to the Church family in helping with transport and 
accommodating people.  

On the big day, the planning worked well until Nathan woke up and 
was sick - all the excitement and heat of the previous day got too 
much for him.  However, after plenty of water he bounced back, but 
we had to change our plans and this caused the bride to be 20 
minutes late.  Later we discovered that a family who were travelling 
up from London on the overnight sleeper had their journey 
terminated at Preston and had to take a very long taxi journey to 
Dunfermline. They got into the Church a few minutes before Ali
(son) walked down the aisle! 

Once again many who normally don’t enter a Church were struck 
by the Worship and felt the presence of God. 

Soon the day was over and the happy couple left for their 
honeymoon, and then we needed to get the Church ready for 
Sunday.  Once again the Church family pitched in to help and so 
we got home at a very civilised midnight. 

First thing the next morning, we were back at Viewfield.  Having 
guests from the Isle of Man and Lancaster, it was too good an 
opportunity to miss.  So, as part of the service we found out how 
Michael and Val are getting on, Joe [Ali(son) and Jon’s Vicar] who 
was a Scientist before going into the 
Anglican Ministry was interviewed 
about being a Scientist and his faith.  
We watched a clip about Lifepath 
which is one of the ministries that 
SUMT does and which many of the 
visitors in the congregation are 
involved in. Finally, Alex Brown gave 
a very challenging talk about the 
names that God gives us.  Sadly, at 
the end of the service many of the 
Manx folk had to rush off on their long 
trip back to the Island - they made it, 
arriving back just after 11pm. 
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Canvins’ News 
Thank you so much for your 
gifts and prayers. 

After a steady start to the 
year, a lot of things 
happened quite suddenly.  

We would like to introduce 
you to John, who has now 
been appointed overall 
director of the Roma work.  He is married to Jennifer and lives in 
Ireland.  John has been part of the team for some 2 years as an 
administrator and has significant previous leadership experience. 

An exciting development we would like to share with you is that David 
and Sari have started training several new Roma translators working 
with the newly-set-up Translation Committee in Romania.  (The 
Translation Committee is a Romanian organisation set up for the 
purpose of supporting Roma scripture translating.)  The first training 
session was held in March which was the first time the new translators 
had met each other.  Most of them are new to David and Sari as well.  
The session went well and training will continue via Skype on a regular 
basis.  Initially this will help the Translation Committee decide who will 
be selected for full time translation positions.  This is a new initiative 
independent of our Roma team, but working closely with us. 

Following time off for maternity/paternity leave, Jon and Andrea have 
renewed contact with the Ivaylo Church in Bulgaria and are very 
pleased that they are keen to continue with the translation work they 
started with them last year. 

We would like to ask your prayers for several team health issues.  In 
some ways we have really felt under attack recently.  Let me share with 
you some of the things that have been happening. 

In the last four months, two of our colleagues, Lesley (translation 
consultant) and Keith (media specialist) have had to have serious, 
emergency surgery.  Both are recovering well, but this has severely 
hindered their work and that of their wives and the rest of the team. 

Marlute (Romania team) broke her foot and was in plaster for several 
weeks.  She was in the Netherlands staying with her parents for most of 
that time and was unable to travel for several weeks.  She was unable 
to help, as planned, with the training of the new Roma translators with 
David and Sari.  She is back in Romania now and is trying to catch up 
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with what she was doing. 

Jon and Andrea’s Simeon (4 years old) was also very sick and needed 
hospital treatment.  He is well again now. 

And Tony had a heart incident a few months ago.  He has had an 
appointment with the cardiologist he saw before (2010) and has had 
various tests.  The tests showed that there is no further damage to his 
heart and the change in medication ordered by his GP seems to have 
improved his situation.  He is doing a lot better than he was, but he had 
to pull out of a planned trip to Bulgaria at the beginning of May and he 
will not be going to Romania at the end of June for the next team 
meeting. 

Please pray for all of us.  We know we are in a spiritual battle and 
prayer is our primary weapon.  Your prayers and gifts are helping us to 
continue with this work. 

With our love and prayers, 

��������	
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Quotes to ponder  

When one door closes another opens, but we often look so long and 
so regretfully upon the closed door, that we do not see the one that 
has opened for us.  Alexander Graham Bell  

One of the secrets of a long and fruitful life is to forgive everybody 
everything every night before you go to bed. Ann Landers  

A Cautionary Tale 
This is a little story about four people named: Everybody, Somebody, 
Anybody, and Nobody. 

There was an important job to be done, and Everybody was sure that 
Somebody would do it.  Anybody could have done it, but Nobody did 
it.  Somebody got angry about that because it was Everybody's job. 
Everybody thought that Anybody could do it, but Nobody realised that 
Everybody wouldn't do it.  It ended up that Everybody blamed 
Somebody when Nobody did what Anybody could have done."  

Submitted by Rosemary Summerson  
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The Day We Went to Tottlebank 
We were somewhat stunned when in November Michael told us that he 
had accepted a part time call to the Pastorate of Tottlebank Baptist 
Church in the Lake District.  However it all made sense - with it being 
part time he could study for his PhD which was something that he had 
aspired to for some time, and it meant that he and Val were closer to 
their daughters and grandchildren. 

But where exactly was 
Tottlebank?  Onto Google 
we went!   It seemed to be 
a Church in the middle of 
the countryside.  It has a 
website and this is what it 
says:  

“Traditionally known as ‘the 
church beyond the sands’, 
Tottlebank Baptist Church 
dates back to August 18th, 
1669, when seven local 
dissenting men came together at Tottlebank to found “a church of Christ”. 
Yet, initially it wasn’t specifically Baptist at all, “as the only centre of 
organised dissent in the area, it was ‘wide in its sympathies’ 
encompassing several strands of Puritan thinking, and only over a period 
of some 50 years moved gradually into the mainstream of Baptist life. 
This openness has remained a constant feature of its witness to the 
present day.” 

The current church building dates back to 1697 - and is Grade II Listed.  
It is as fascinating today as it has always been, a single storey structure 
located in the midst of rolling sheep fields. 

So we assumed that there was going to be an induction but how would 
they fit everyone in, give them something to eat and how would we get 
there? 

Well it came to pass that the induction was pencilled in for Saturday the 
4th of March.  How was this little Church going to cope with all the 
people who wanted to come.  Well what happened was a wonderful 
example of Christian Unity and Service. A “park and ride” was set up in 
the nearest village, Greenodd, and a minibus shuttle took us to the 
Church.  Local Churches had got together to put on catering and help 
with the organisation of the day.  We all received a warm welcome.  
Words of encouragement were spoken, uplifting prayers said, songs 
sung and the message was given by Brian Stanley.  It was a great 
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Editor's Note 
My thanks to those who have taken the time to send contributions.  
There is always room for more! 
A pdf version of the Viewfield News is available on the Church 
Website at http://www.viewfield.org.uk�

It’s a thought 
If the Devil were to write his Beatitudes, they would possibly be 
something like this: 

· Blessed are those Christians who are too tired, too busy, too 
distracted to spend time with their fellow Christians in Church.  
They are my best candidates to backslide. 

· Blessed are those Christians who wait to be asked and expect to 
be thanked.  I can use them to slow things down. 

· Blessed are those Christians who are touchy – with a bit of luck 
they may stop going to Church and get others to quit.  They are 
my missionaries. 

· Blessed are those Christians who are very religious, but get on 
everyone’s nerves.  They are my most effective stumbling blocks. 

· Blessed are those Christians who are troublemakers.  They are 
my best wrecking crew. 

· Blessed are those Christians who have no time to pray.  They are 
easy prey for me. 

· Blessed are those Christians who are complainers.  They are my 
best discouragers. 

· Blessed are you when you read this and think it is about other 
people and not yourself.  I GOTCHA! 

Submitted by Gillian Hall 

privilege to be there and our prayers are with Michael and Val in their 
new ministry. 

The Lake District is a great place to go to for a holiday and not too far 
for a weekend break, and I’m sure that Michael and Val and the 
congregation would love to see you.  If you decide to use the bus, as we 
did, I’m sure they would pop down to Greenodd to pick you up (:- 
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CHURCH OFFICE 
2 Viewfield Terrace, 
Dunfermline 
KY12 7HZ  
Tel: 01383 620465 
E-mail:  
office@viewfield.org.uk 
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Joe Fisher  
10 Livingstone Place 
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Jim Kirkland 
21 Forth View 
Inverkeithing,  
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Shoebox Appeal Update 
Here we are half way through the year and, for those involved with the 
appeal, -that means we are getting closer to “Shoebox Time”.  Hats and 
scarves are already being knitted, shoeboxes are being covered and 
stored and bargains are being sought out to get the many items we 
need to help ensure that more children will receive the blessing of a box 
filled with love.  Most importantly, each box also means the opportunity 
for churches in faraway places to bring the knowledge of God and His 
love to the children and their families. 

If you want to find out more, or can help in any way – please see Gillian 
Hall, Christine Pennells or Lin Connon. 

Please also  keep this work in your  prayers – for the safety of everyone 
involved at every stage of each box’s journey to the child God has al-
ready chosen to receive it, and  that the child may come to know the 
power of God’s love in their life. 


